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	Print Form Button: 
	Text Field: 
	Project Title: South Avenue Safety Project
	Lead Agency: California Department of Transportation (Caltrans)
	Contact Name: Darrin Doyle
	Email: darrin.doyle@dot.ca.gov
	Phone Number: (530) 759-3409
	Project Location: Intersection of State Route 99 and South Avenue                                    Tehama
	Project Description: The California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) has prepared an Initial Study with a proposed Mitigated Negative Declaration and an Environmental Assessment (IS-MND/EA) for the proposed South Avenue Safety Project, which is located on State Route (SR) 99 at the intersection with South Avenue in Tehama County.  Caltrans proposes to reconfigure the existing intersection by replacing the existing minor leg stop-controlled only intersection with a roundabout; the limits of work on State Route 99 are from post mile 4.2 to 4.8.  Other proposed improvements include extension of the box culvert that conveys Hoag Slough under SR 99, installation of a new 45-foot-tall steel truss tower and relocating the existing closed-circuit television from the existing pole to the new tower, and installation of new flashing beacons, road signs, electroliers, storm drains, and biofiltration strips/bioswales.  The project requires the acquisition of new right of way.  A detailed project description is attached to the Notice of Completion.
	Project's Effects: The project could potentially impact various resources.  Compliance with Caltrans standard measures and implementation of avoidance/minimization measures would ensure that most impacts do not reach levels that are potentially significant.  Implementation of mitigation measures to offset effects to Threatened/Endangered vernal pool branchiopod species would ensure that potentially significant effects have been reduced to levels that are less than significant.  

The following mitigation measure is included in the draft Initial Study/Environmental Assessment:

To offset direct effects to approximately 0.44 acre of wetlands assumed to be occupied by Threatened/Endangered vernal pool branchiopods (e.g., tadpole shrimp, vernal pool fairy shrimp, and Conservancy fairy shrimp), suitable habitat will be preserved at a ratio of 2:1 and will be created at a ratio of 1:1. A total of 1.3 acres of vernal pool branchiopod species credits will be purchased at a Service-approved conservation bank with a service area that covers the proposed project.


	Areas of Controversy: Public meeting comments are expected to focus on traffic flow at the new roundabout, the filling of wetlands assumed to be occupied by federally listed species of vernal pool branchiopods, visual impacts, and conversion of Williamson Act lands.
	List of Agencies: Responsible agencies may include:

1. California Department of Fish and Wildlife

2. Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board

3. California Air Resources Board

4. Tehama County Air Pollution Control District

5. California Department of Toxic Substances Control

6. NOAA Fisheries

7. U.S. Army Corps of Engineers

8. United States Fish and Wildlife Service


